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All board members were present.
Others: Chief Jeff Wendt, Amy Reis, Jim Cahill

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Chair Mike Daugherty

Minutes of previous meeting were presented.   Motion by Bruns, second Morgan, minutes be approved as presented.   Motion carried with Baehner, present, not voting.  

Financial Report
· The financial committee has reviewed the financials, presented by Jim Cahill and are recommending they be approved as presented… Motion made by Bruns, second Baehner report be accepted as presented.   Motion carried.
· Due to BB&T response to applying for Medicare, all squad money is now being put into savings account at BB&T.   Cahill will then make a transfer each month to pay bills.

Chief’s Report
· Chief Wendt and Scott Ringo will be meeting with Madonna Manor on March 20th.
· After putting a report together, it was noted we collect an average of $338 per run.
· 911 calls need location identification. .  Right now they all come out as 2344 Amsterdam Road
· There is a shortage of IV fluid bags.   We have borrowed 1 case from the Mass Casualty trailer.   Everyone is really low.
· Jeff is going to fly to San Juan to pick up some cases of fluid.

Squad Report
· We are still following thru with Safety Pad for our software.   We are going to try to be online by May 1st.    They gave us a price of making 1000 runs.   We feel that number is too low.   Amy will work with them and get a bid for over 1000 runs.

Crescent Springs
· April 9th meeting set before Kenton County Planning Commission regarding three Stage 1 plans for the following projects
· A proposed retail shopping center on land located on Buttermilk Pike near Walgreens
· A proposed 40 unit multi-family project located on the Winterberg parcel on Anderson Road.
· Zone change request for building on Anderson Road next to Pee Wees Restaurant for proposed use as 6700 sq. foot dance studio.
· 81 single family homes proposed for development on Eubanks Farm adjacent to The Crossings Subdivision. 
Villa Hills
· The zoning for proposed Sanctuary development has been approved.   A citizens group is threatening a law suit.


Old Business
· Sun Behavioral is not fully operational.   They now have 30-40 Pedi patients   They have a partial accreditations.   Dr. Le is ok with us taking patients there as long as they have had no meds for 24 hours.


Motion for adjournment at 6:25 PM by Baehner, second Cassidy.   Motion carried
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